
TRACT 42013 - Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,612,800.00 and Y = 727,000.00; thence South 
approximately 7,124 feet to a point on the Eastern boundary of State Lease 
No. 2066 having a Coordinate of X = 1,612,800.00; thence along the 
meanders of the boundary of said State Lease No. 2066 the following: 
Northwesterly, Westerly, Southeasterly, Southerly and Southwesterly to a 
point on the Northern boundary of State Lease No. 5580; thence Westerly 
along the Northern boundary of said State Lease No. 5580 to its 
Northernmost Northwest corner; thence Westerly, on a straight line, 
approximately 7,672 feet to a point on the East boundary of State Lease 
No. 19501, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,600,448.60 and Y = 
711,519.60; thence North 327.77 feet along the East boundary of said State 
Lease No. 19501 to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 
1,600,448.60 and Y = 711,847.37; thence North 15,152.63 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,600,448.60 and Y = 727,000.00; thence East 
12,351.40 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if 
any, of State Lease No. 2066 and State Lease No. 5580 that may lie within 
the above described tract, containing approximately 490 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

Bidder Cash 
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Applicant: MEDUSA OIL & GAS PROPERTIES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 490 Tract Number: 42013 
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TRACT 42014 - Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,612,800.00 and Y = 727,000.00; thence East 16,500.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,629,300.00 and Y = 727,000.00; 
thence South 16,200.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,629,300.00 and Y = 710,800.00; thence West approximately 8,446 feet to a 
point on the Eastern boundary of State Lease No. 5580 having a Coordinate 
of Y = 710,800.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 5580 
the following: Northerly to its Northeast corner and Westerly to the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 2066; thence along the meanders of the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 2066 the following: Northeasterly, 
Northerly and Northwesterly to a point of intersection with a North-South 
line having a Coordinate of X = 1,612,800.00; thence North approximately 
7,124 feet along said line to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that 
portion, if any, of State Lease No. 2066 and State Lease No. 5580 that may 
lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 129 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: MEDUSA OIL & GAS PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 6

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 129 Tract Number: 42014 
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TRACT 42015 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,639,324.24 and Y = 710,800.00; thence South 00 degrees 27 minutes 
50 seconds West 15,607.90 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,639,197.86 and Y = 695,192.62; thence Westerly approximately 18,395 feet 
to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 5580; thence Northerly along 
the Eastern boundary of said State Lease No. 5580 to a point of 
intersection with a East-West line having a Coordinate of Y = 710,800.00; 
thence East approximately 18,467 feet along said line to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 5580 
that may lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 55 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: MEDUSA OIL & GAS PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 55 Tract Number: 42015 
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TRACT 42016 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Sabine Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,588,600.00 and Y = 359,971.88; thence North 16 degrees 52 minutes 
19 seconds West 8,650.47 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,586,089.35 and Y = 368,250.00; thence East 1,910.65 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,588,000.00 and Y = 368,250.00, said point 
being the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 20373; thence East 8,094.00 
feet along said State Lease No. 20373 to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,596,094.00 and Y = 368,250.00; thence South 8,328.47 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,596,094.00 and Y = 359,921.54; thence North 89 
degrees 36 minutes 54 seconds West 7,494.17 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing 52 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion thereof, if 
any, located West of the boundary line between the States of Texas and 
Louisiana as determined by the report of the Special Master and 
adjudicated by the Supreme Court of the United States in litigation styled 
Texas v. Louisiana, et al No. 36 Original, or as otherwise approved by 
said court, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of 
$1500 per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
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Applicant: STAFF, OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 52 Tract Number: 42016 
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TRACT 42017 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Sabine Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,588,600.00 and Y = 359,971.88; thence South 89 degrees 36 minutes 
54 seconds East 7,494.17 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,596,094.00 and Y = 359,921.54; thence South 5,363.46 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,596,094.00 and Y = 354,558.07; thence North 89 
degrees 14 minutes 19 seconds West 669.91 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,595,424.15 and Y = 354,566.97; thence South 00 
degrees 08 minutes 43 seconds West 674.20 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,595,422.44 and Y = 353,892.78; thence South 89 
degrees 15 minutes 31 seconds East 671.61 to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,596,094.00 and Y = 353,884.09; thence South 673.98 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,596,094.00 and Y = 353,210.11; thence North 89 
degrees 16 minutes 42 seconds West 2,693.29 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,593,400.93 and Y = 353,244.02; thence South 00 
degrees 34 minutes 51 seconds West 1,349.72 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,593,387.25 and Y = 351,894.37; thence South 89 
degrees 19 minutes 04 seconds East 286.45 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,593,673.67 and Y = 351,890.96; thence South 75 
degrees 28 minutes 48 seconds West 5,241.07 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,588,600.00 and Y = 350,576.93; thence North 9,394.95 
feet to the point of beginning, containing 100.23 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT 
that portion thereof, if any, located West of the boundary line between 
the States of Texas and Louisiana as determined by the report of the 
Special Master and adjudicated by the Supreme Court of the United States 
in litigation styled Texas v. Louisiana, et al No. 36 Original, or as 
otherwise approved by said court, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
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Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of 
$1500 per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: STAFF, OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 100.23 Tract Number: 42017 
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TRACT 42018 - Lasalle Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Lasalle Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of 
State Lease No. 20046, also being on the North boundary of State Lease No. 
18951, having Coordinates of X = 2,122,818.65 and Y = 322,260.00, thence 
North 89 degrees 58 minutes 50 seconds West along the North boundary of 
said State Lease No. 18951 for 58.65 feet to the Southeast corner of State 
Lease No. 16827, having Coordinates of X = 2,122,760.00 and Y = 
322,260.00; thence North along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 
16827 for 1,320.00 feet to the Northeast corner thereof, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,122,760.00 and Y = 323,580.00; thence leaving said 
lease boundary, go East for 54.84 feet to a point on the West boundary of 
State Lease No. 20046, having Coordinates of X = 2,122,814.84 and Y = 
323,580.00; thence go South 00 degrees 09 minutes 55 seconds East along 
the West boundary of said State Lease No. 20046 for 1,320.03 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 1 acre, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: BUENA VISTA CORPORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1 Tract Number: 42018 
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TRACT 42019 - Lasalle Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Lasalle Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on having 
Coordinates of X = 2,103,160.00 and Y = 310,295.23; thence Easterly 
approximately 7,849 feet to a point on the West boundary of the most 
western retained tract of State Lease No. 1461, as amended; thence 
Southerly approximately 962 feet along the western boundary of said most 
western retained tract of State Lease No. 1461 to its Southwest corner and 
a point on the west boundary of State Lease No. 19857; thence continue 
Southerly approximately 6,786 feet along the western boundary of said 
State Lease No. 19857 to its Southwest corner and the Northwest corner of 
the southern retained tract of State Lease No. 1462, as amended and the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 19860; thence North 82 degrees 43 
minutes 27 seconds West approximately 2,684 feet along the north boundary 
of said State Lease No. 19860 to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 
19856 having Coordinates of X = 2,108,534.02 and Y = 302,889.64; thence 
Northerly approximately 2,446 feet along the east boundary of said State 
Lease No. 19856 to its Northeast corner and the Southwest corner of the 
most northwest portion of State Lease No. 1462, as amended; thence along 
the boundaries of said most northwest portion of State Lease No. 1462 the 
following: Easterly, Northerly, Westerly and Southerly back to the 
Northeast corner of said State Lease No. 19856; thence along the boundary 
of said State Lease No. 19856 the following: Westerly approximately 2,734 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,105,800.00 and Y = 305,335.46 
and South 2,096.76 feet to its Southwest corner and the Northwest corner 
of said State Lease No. 19860 having Coordinates of X = 2,105,800.00 and Y 
= 303,238.70; thence continue South 1,928.70 feet along the west boundary 
of said State Lease No. 19860 to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 
16826 having Coordinates of X = 2,105,800.00 and Y = 301,310.00; thence 
West 2,640.00 feet along the north boundary of said State Lease No. 16826 
to its Northwest corner having Coordinates of X = 2,103,160.00 and Y = 
301,310.00; thence North 8,985.23 feet to the point of beginning, (This 
lease includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any School Indemnity land within above mentioned 
tract), containing approximately 454 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
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kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LESLIE M COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 454 Tract Number: 42019 
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TRACT 42020 - Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on having 
Coordinates of X = 1,732,098.79 and Y = 884,624.26; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,750,578.79 and Y = 884,624.26; 
thence South 13,180.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,750,578.79 and Y = 871,444.26; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,732,098.79 and Y = 871,444.26; thence North 
13,180.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 68 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 68 Tract Number: 42020 
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TRACT 42021 - Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on having 
Coordinates of X = 1,770,160.27 and Y = 884,352.81; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,788,640.27 and Y = 884,352.81; 
thence South 13,180.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,788,640.27 and Y = 871,172.81; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,770,160.27 and Y = 871,172.81; thence North 
13,180.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if 
any, of the above described tract that lies within the boundary of the 
Spring Bayou WMA, (This lease includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned 
by the state and specifically excludes any School Indemnity land within 
above mentioned tract), containing approximately 66 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 66 Tract Number: 42021 
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TRACT 42022 - Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2011, situated in Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on having 
Coordinates of X = 1,728,177.67 and Y = 871,444.26; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,746,657.67 and Y = 871,444.26; 
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,746,657.67 and Y = 852,964.26; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,728,177.67 and Y = 852,964.26; thence North 
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, (This lease includes only 
waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and specifically excludes any 
land which the state may claim or own and to which the mineral rights are 
vested in the state), containing approximately 59 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 29

 

 
 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 59 Tract Number: 42022 


